
17 House Ave, Mangere Bridge, 09 636 4233 or 027 323 9368, www.waterlea.school.nz 

Calendar 

 

July: 

24th Waterlea Welcome Assembly  

27th Board of Trustees Meeting 7pm 

31st Eid al-Adha 
 

August: 

2nd-8th Cook Island Language Week 

4th-6th Senior School trip to Maritime 

Museum 

11th Interschool Soccer 

13th Student Led Conferences 2-7pm 

(school finishes at 1.15pm) 

18th PTA Sausage Sizzle 

20th Playhouse Show 11.15pm 

24th New Entrant Cohort Begins 

24th Board of Trustees Meeting 7pm 

28th Teacher Only Day (school closed) 
 

September: 

7th—11th Tongan Language Week 

8th Interschool Rugby 

9th Rugby Rain Date 

13th—19th Maori Language Week 

17th Art Exhibition 5-7pm 

18th PTA Sausage Sizzle 

20th-26th Chinese Language Week 

25th Last day of Term 3 
 

October: 

12th Term 4 begins 

13th Class and Individual School Photos 

16th Waterlea Welcome Assembly 

17th PTA Quiz Night 

19th Board of Trustees Meeting 7pm 

26th Labour Day - Public Holiday 
 

November: 

12th Wero Trip Rm 7 

14th Diwali 

16th New Entrant Cohort Begins 

16th Board of Trustees Meeting 7pm 

19th Wero Trip Rm 8 & 9 

20th Wero Trip Rm 5 & 6 

21st PTA Quiz Night 
 

December: 

7th Board of Trustees Meeting 7pm 

9th Year 6 Dine and Dance 

14th Last day of school for 2020 
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Welcome to back to Term 3 and in particular a big Waterlea welcome 

to the new group of Year 1 students and their whanau who had their 

first day of school on Monday. We have a great term of learning 

planned with some exciting initiatives happening throughout the 

school. We will highlight some of this learning in the coming weeks 

so watch this space. You can also check out the Senior, Middle and 

Junior School team newsletters for further information-these will be 

emailed out to you this week. During this term we have intentionally 

planned some opportunities for you as a community to come into 

school so we can further develop our partnership with you all: 

 

 Waterlea Welcome Assembly held in the David Lange Hall 

this Friday 24 July at 9.15am. This is where we officially 

welcome all new families. 

 The Senior School has planned a trip to the Maritime Museum 

in the week of 4-7 August. 

 On Thursday 13 August we have Student Led Conferences 

(SLC). This is the time that you come to school and spend time 

with your child as they share their learning with you. We will be 

sending out more information regarding this in the coming 

weeks. 

 The week before SLC we will send home a half year school 

report and more information will be coming home 

regarding this in the coming weeks. 

 Tongan Language Week is the week of 7-11 September. This 

is a great opportunity for our students with Tongan heritage to 

celebrate and share their culture. We have a group of parents 

involved in the planning of this week and would love your input 

so contact the office if this sounds like you. 



 The Waterlea School Art Exhibition is being 

held on 17 September at 5-7pm. This great 

event is held every two years and you are all 

welcome to come and see our wonderful art. 

 

As usual, our Waterlea Mana Values will be 

underpinning all our learning this term and here is a 

reminder of what our values are... 

The beginning of a new term is also a good time to 

revisit Waterlea School’s Strategic Plan and Charter 

which can be found on our website. It sets out our 

plan for learning at Waterlea for the remainder of 

this year and the next 3 years. Our 4 big goals are: 

 

1. Deliver success for all students 

2. To improve cultural experiences and 

interactions 

3. To create a community of digitally literate 

learners 

4. To strengthen productive community 

partnerships. 

 

Roadworks 

You will notice  the road works have progressed 

well on House Avenue and Muir Avenue with the 

new pedestrian crossings almost complete. Please 

take additional care to cross and drive on the roads 

because the road patrol signs aren't able to be used 

until the work is complete. Thank you for your 

ongoing Manaakitanga and consideration 

demonstrated towards our tamariki as they navigate 

the disruption.  

 

Andrea Jamieson - Principal 

Scholastic Lucky Book Club 

The latest issue of the book club is going home with 

children this week. Orders can only be made 

through the online Loop System by Thursday 30 

July. We do not accept cash orders. If you have 

any queries please contact 

library@waterlea.school.nz. 

 

When you order from the Lucky Book Club, 

Waterlea gains points to spend on books and 

equipment for our library - so we really appreciate 

your support!  

 

Wet Weather - Spare Clothes 

As we have had some very rainy weather recently, 

we ask that you provide a spare change of clothes 

in your child’s bag. We have had many children 

request spare clothes from the school when they 

have got wet at lunchtime or played in puddles and 

we do not have the resources to provide a change, 

nor do we wish for them to sit in wet clothing in this 

cold weather. 

 

Important Reminders for the the Start of Term: 

School notices/Reminders 

Make sure you download our app so that you get 

the latest news and reminders from school. You can 

also read the newsletter, let us know about 

absences, view our full events calendar and link 

through to our website! 

 

Starting Times and Lateness 

Classrooms officially open from 8.30am. Please 

ensure your child has arrived at school well before 

the 8.50 bell so that they have time to get settled 

and catch up with friends.  

To download: Go to your app store search for 

KiwiSchools Connect  download the app for free 

search for Waterlea  allow notifications  subscribe to 

all groups 

If you need help come and see the office staff 



If your child arrives at school late (after the second 

bell at 9am) they need to go straight  to the office so 

that they can write their name down and get a late 

card to give to their teacher. This is because the roll 

may have already been taken for the day and we 

need to account for every child. 

 

Additionally, if you need to take your child out early 

please do not go straight to their classroom. Fill out 

the early leaving form from the office first. This helps 

to keep everyone safe and accounted for. If you do 

not have an early leaving form for your child their 

teacher will not be able to release them to your 

care. 

 

Absences 

When a child is to be absent from school, it is your 

responsibility to let the school know -  you can 

choose one of the following options: 

 

-Send a note to the office explaining the absence 

-Ring and leave a message on 636 4233 

-Email: reception@waterlea.school.nz 

-Website: send a message through  

www.waterlea.school.nz 

-App: use KC Connect to register the absence 

 

Please state the child’s name, class and the reason 

for the absence eg medical, holiday, other 

reasons—we need to know this for Ministry of 

Education requirements. If we are not given a 

reason it is marked as unexplained (which is 

considered truancy). 

If a child is unaccounted for in the morning we will 

be following up with a text or phone call.—please 

respond with the info above. 

 

EZ Lunches 

Parents are able to order lunches for their children 

from the EZ Lunch service every Monday, 

Wednesday and Thursday. The menu and prices 

can be viewed at www.ezlunch.co.nz. Orders are 

made online and you can order by 9am for a 

lunchtime delivery (or in advance). 

 

Please remember to let your child know that they 

are receiving a lunch that day so that they know to 

pick it up from the hall kitchen. Remind your child 

that if there is an issue with their order to go and 

see the office staff straight away so we can sort it 

out. 

 

Car Safety at the School Gate and Fast Drop Off 

Please keep safe when dropping off/picking up your 

children at school. Please ensure you park in a safe 

manner and do not park on the yellow lines or in the 

middle of the road—this creates a major hazard to 

our children and families. 

 

It is important to note that the length of road outside 

the school from the office to the hall is a “Fast Drop 

Off Zone” before school—this helps the flow of 

traffic and reduces congestion. Please do not park 

the car there and leave your vehicle—your 

goodbyes, hugs, kisses and bag packing can be 

done at home to help with the fast drop off. 

 

Thanks also for not parking in the Sir Keith Park 

reserved mobility car park outside the hall. Our 

parents in those classes have to walk their children 

to class and they often have car seats and extra 

bags to carry—thanks for respecting this reserved 

park. 

 

Valuables at School 

Any valuables brought to school must be brought to 

the office for safekeeping—especially mobile 

phones and smart watches with a cellular function 

(these are not allowed in class).  

 

Lost Property 

Please ensure all your child’s uniform and 

belongings are named. Lost property is located in 

the hall foyer. 



 

 




